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          Meigs County Health DEPARTMENT
112 E. Memorial Drive, Suite A

Pomeroy, Ohio 45769

(740) 992-6626

Fax (740) 992-0836

Board of Health Meeting Minutes
February 12, 2019
Board of Health (BOH) President Roger Gaul called the convention to order at 5:03 PM.  
In attendance: Gaul; BOH Medical Member Wilma Mansfield, MD; BOH Member Pam Patterson (who entered at 5:17PM); Health Commissioner Marc Barr; Administrator Courtney Midkiff; BOH Vice President Edna Weber; Director of Environmental Health Steve Swatzel.  Absent was BOH Member Eric Rock. 
Approval of Meeting Minutes:
Midkiff beseeched a motion to approve the 1/8/19 BOH Meeting Minutes as emailed. Mansfield made a motion to approve the document; Gaul seconded the motion. All were in favor of the motion.

New Business:

Midkiff requested a motion to approve the Jan. 2019 fiscal report as presented; payment of Jan. 2019 bills as presented via the expenditure spreadsheet (including Then and Now Certificates); the Jan. 2019 daily deposit records as submitted to the County Auditor/Treasurer as presented; Jan. 2019 donations in the amount of $391.39.  Gaul made a motion to approve the fiscal reports/daily deposits and to pay expenditures as presented; Mansfield seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously.
Midkiff asked for a motion to approve retroactively a contract with Charles E. Harris & Associates not to exceed $725 for completion of 2018 financial statements and related notes in accordance with the Auditor of State. Gaul made a motion to retroactively approve the contract as emailed for Member review; Mansfield seconded the motion. All were in favor of the motion. The MCHD will be completing the annual financial report due to ODH and Ohio Public Health Association by 4/1/19. 
Midkiff solicited a motion to approve the full-time employment of Jessica Snoke as Fiscal Officer effective 2/19/19 at $18.00 per hour. Mansfield made a motion to approve Snoke’s employment; Gaul seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

Midkiff beseeched a motion to approve a Vaccine Management MOU by and between the Meigs County Health Dept. (MCHD) and Hopewell Health Centers. The MCHD is awaiting legal approval from the Prosecutor. Gaul made a motion to approve the MOU as presented; Mansfield seconded the motion.  All were in favor of the motion.
Environmental Health:
At 5:11PM, Mark and Stephanie Sikorski entered the meeting. Swatzel initiated discussion about ongoing food code violations at Sikorski’s Family Restaurant (301 S. Third St. in Racine). The Sikorskis own the business, but not the building in which it is situated. The Sikorskis advised that the building owner is Diane Milliron and that they currently do not have a written rental contract with her. Sanitarian Dawn Keller has observed stained ceiling tiles (evidence of a leaking roof) during numerous inspections. The Sikorskis stated that Milliron is responsible for structural upkeep and they are responsible for the building’s contents. However, the Sikorskis reported having performed temporary roof repairs and having replaced ceiling tiles on multiple occasions. The Sikorskis, who stated that they have been making Milliron’s loan payments to Premier Bank in Ravenswood, WV, have been unable to contact Milliron about needed roof repairs. The BOH unanimously agreed via a motion by Gaul that was seconded by Patterson to grant the Sikorskis an extension to resolve building ownership and the responsibility for structural repairs such as a new roof. The Sikorskis exited the meeting at 5:33PM.
Swatzel reviewed the Jan. 2019 Nuisance Status Report.  There was one sewage complaint; one complaint involving garbage and one bed bug investigation.  Four dog bites were investigated in Jan. 

Swatzel presented the Membership with the 2019 OEPA WPCLF Resolution to apply for, accept and enter into a WPCLF Agreement. If awarded, the funding would total $90,000. Gaul made a motion to approve the resolution as presented; Mansfield seconded the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

Swatzel noted that the MCHD expended 2017 OEPA WPCLF funding in the amount of $180,000. 2018 funding in the amount of $80,000 must be expended by 12/31/19.
Swatzel informed the Membership that the MCHD applied for an OEPA Recycle Ohio Grant on behalf of Meigs County with which to fund a Cleanup Day in 2020. The application was for $13,500 and require 25% matching funds from the County.  There will be no Meigs County Cleanup Day in 2019 because the County Grants Office did not submit for funding in support of a 2019 Cleanup Day; therefore, the Health Department assumed the grant writing responsibility for all future Cleanup Day funding opportunities.  
Swatzel reported that the MCHD applied for the 2019 OEPA Mosquito Control Grant in the amount of $15,663. If awarded, monies will be used to fund two summer interns to collect mosquitoes; scrap tire amnesty at the MCHD and additional larvicide and outreach advertisements.   

Other New Business:
A credit card policy (modeled after one from the Delaware General Health District) was circulated for Member review. Midkiff completed the policy just prior to the meeting; therefore, there was no time for issuance for prior review. Per Ohio law, health districts are now permitted to procure and use credit cards. Discussion ensued and the matter was tabled until the March BOH Meeting to allow Senior Management to research credit card options and to inquire about the use of any earned rewards points. Midkiff will email the policy to Members for additional review and consideration. 
The 2018 Employee Medical Reimbursement Account Report was emailed for Member review. Midkiff noted that, as of 2/7/19, the checking account via Farmers Bank and Savings Co., had a $0 balance and was closed. 

The 2019 Employee/BOH Recognition event is scheduled for 4/3/19 at 8:30AM at the Meigs Co. Senior Center.

Midkiff shared planned MCHD outreach efforts for Hep A and school-required vaccinations. 

Midkiff initiated discussion about forming an MCHD Ethics Committee.  This is strongly encouraged, especially for accreditation purposes. Members ultimately and unanimously agreed with a motion by Gaul that was seconded by Patterson that the BOH would serve as the MCHD Ethics Committee. 

Midkiff announced that the MCHD would be electronically submitting all its Public Health Accreditation Board (PHAB) documentation during the Feb. 13th staff meeting.  This achievement is taking place 15 days before the deadline: 2/28/19. Light refreshments will be served and Sarah Hawley of The Pomeroy Daily Sentinel was invited to attend to publicly document the occasion. 
Old Business: 
The MCHD continues to await a MOU from the Board of County Commissioners concerning facility use/expectations and for a decision on TB Control Unit Designation. 
There was discussion about the need for a representative from Simmons-Musser-Warner Insurance to attend a BOH to explain its quote for increased commercial property insurance coverage upon reassessment and fidelity bonding requirements.  Midkiff will reach out to the company again and include Manager John Musser in the request. Midkiff noted that the CAT diesel generator that serves the Meigs Multi-Purpose Health Center (in which the MCHD is situated) is not currently covered by the MCHD’s policy or the County Commissioner’s policy per Heidi Anderson of Simmons-Musser-Warner. 
Midkiff advised that Hopewell Health Center, which occupies a portion of the Meigs Multi-Purpose Health Center, decided to solely contract with Hupp Landscaping for snow removal and surface treatment after one of their employees slipped and fell in the parking lot on Jan. 21. The MCHD and other local County government offices were closed for Martin Luther King, Jr. Day. 

The MCHD Creating Healthy Communities Program Director Ciara Martin did not make application for an AmeriCorps VISTA worker because the position did not fit with the programmatic work Martin needed help completing. 
Miscellaneous Business:
Upcoming Events/Closures include: Feb. 13 – Staff Meeting 8:15-10AM; Feb. 18 – Closed for Presidents’ Day; March 26 – DAC Meeting at 6PM.
Members deferred viewing a presentation entitled PHAB 1.5 Foundational PH Services from the 2018 OABH Resource DVD because of technology issues. 

Adjournment: 

The next BOH Meeting will take place on 3/12/19 at 5:00 PM in the conference room of the Meigs County Health Department. 
With no further business to discuss, Mansfield made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:25 PM.
Marc Barr, MS

Health Commissioner 

(Administrator Courtney C. Midkiff, BSC transcribed the 2/12/19 meeting minutes.)




 

